MGO

MT OWEN / GLENDELL
GLENCORE

21t May 2021

Joe Fittell

A/Principle Planning Officer

NSW Department of Planning Industry and Environment
GPO Box 39 Sydney NSW 2001

Re: Mt Owen Project Approval SSD-5850 — Planning Agreement

Dear Joe,

This letter is for Mt Owen Glendell Operations (MGO) to seek a further time extension of three (3) months to
make suitable arrangements for the entering of a Planning Agreement with Council, as required under
conditions 15 and 16 of Schedule 2 of SSD-5850.

As per the previous extension request, Glencore’s negotiations with Singleton Council are progressing,
however, MGO is awaiting the final signed version of this VPA. A time extension is requested until 4"
September 2021. As an update, this agreement has been agreed by Glencore and partially signed off with
Singleton Council on the 7t December 2020. MGO is awaiting the final signed copy to provide to DPIE to
satisfy the Mt Owen consent as per correspondance found in Appendix A of this letter.

If you have any questions regarding the above, please don’t hesitate to contact myself.

Kind regards,

)i

Jason Desmond

Environment and Community Manager
Mt Owen / Glendell Operations — Glencore
Ph: (02) 6520 2693

Mob: 0448 077 270

Email: jason.desmond@glencore.com.au

Website: www.glencore.com

PO Box 320, Singleton, NSW 2330
Hebden Road, Hebden, NSW 2330
T +6126570 0880 F + 6126576 1643 www.glencore.com

Mt Owen Pty Ltd ABN 83 003 827 361
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APPENDIX A — SINGLETON COUNCIL CORRESPONDANCE

1st March 2021
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Hubert, Stephen (Hunter Valley - AU)

Mt Owen VPA
To Mary-Anne Crawford; [ Eliott, Scott (Hunter Valley - AL); B Desmond, Jason (Mount Owen - AU)
Cc Jason Linnane
6 You replied to this message on 1/03/2021 3:17 PM.

Action ltems

Mary Anne
| understand that this is now finalised and as such could you please send the signed copy of the VPA for our records and to ensure compliance as required by our consent.
Thank you & regards

Steve

215t May 2021

From: Justin Hitzpatnck-Barr <[titzpatrick-barr @singleton.Nsw.gov.aus

Sent: Friday, 21 May 2021 1:33 PM

To: Pajkovic, Michael (Hunter Valley - AU) <Michael.Pajkovic@glencore.com.au>

Cc: Jodie leffery <jshelley@singleton.nsw.gov.au>; Wagner, Xavier (Sydney - AU) <xavier.wagner@glencore.com>
Subject: RE: Mt Owen VPA

External sender
Hi Michael

I provide the following update;
Unfortunately, the document that we received from Marsdens is different to the original. It has an additional map that wasn't in the first one that was signed by all parties.

My EA is chasing this up with Marsdens and we expect this to be resolved next week, however I'm out of the office next week and as such won't get be around to sign it until the week
after next. We will get it across to you that week.

Regards
Justin

From: Justin Fitzpatrick-Barr
Sent: Wednesday, 12 May 2021 4:24 PM
To: Michael.Pajkovic@glencore.com.au

Cc: Jodie leffery <jshelley@singleton.nsw.gov.au>; xavier.wagner@glencore.com
Subject: RE: Mt Owen VPA

Michael —we have just received a word version from Marsdens and this will allow us to make the necessary changes.

The redrafted document will be pulled together tomorrow and all going well it should be ready to pick up Friday or Monday, depending on Jason’s availability.
We will let you know tomorrow.

Justin

- Justin Fitzpatrick-Barr
' Director Infrastructure and Planning

T 026578 7540
M 0417 951 929
SINGLETON E [fitzpatrick-barr@singleton.nsw.gov.au
COUNCIL W singleton.nsw.gov.au

EHEREFORYOUNOM/ \
THANK YOU FOR YOUR UNDERSTANDING AS WE WORK HARD TO ASSIST
YOU IN THESE CHALLENGING TIMES =
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